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Homedale School 

    District #370 

Memo 

To: Board of Trustees 

From: Casey Grove, Athletic Director 

CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent; Matt Holtry, Principal 

Date: 2/7/2018 

Re: Athletic Director Report February, 2018 

Winter sports season are entering crunch time.   

Girls’ Basketball-  
The girls’ varsity beat Weiser last night to advance to the state play-in game against Fruitland on 
Thursday night. They are starting to play some of their best basketball right now.  Everyone is 
finally healthy and it showed last night.  If the girls win tomorrow they will advance to the state 
tournament next week at Skyview High School.   

The sub varsity teams both lost in the semi finals of their district tournaments.  This was a rough 
season for the sub varsity teams due to concussions.  There were four different girls that suffered 
concussions which led to substantial practice and games missed.  

Boys’ Basketball-  
The boys varsity team is currently 3-3 in league play, which is tied for second place.  There is 
actually a four way tie for second play in the boys conference right now.  They play in Fruitland 
tonight and host Parma on Friday for senior night.  The boys district tournament starts on next 
Monday. 

The JV boys are sitting in 3rd place as of now with a league record of 3-3 and the Frosh boys are 
in 2nd place with a record of 4-2.  The playin game for the sub varsity tournament is this Saturday 
so hopefully they will not be playing in that game.  

Wrestling-   
The wrestling team is continuing to improve each week.  They have been competing in many 
tournaments around the state.  Their district tournament is next Saturday at Fruitland High 
School.  I expect us to have several individuals qualify for the state tournament in Idaho Falls on 
February 23 & 24. 

Cheer-   
Cheer are competing in their district tournament this Saturday at Capital HS.   

Spring Sports-  
Spring Sports will begin February 23rd with first practices.   

 


